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DESCRIBETHE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (IF KNOWN) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

1459 Girard Street, NW., Washington, D.C., is a simple three story brick row 
house of no particular architectural distinction or importance. The date of 
construction and builder are unknown. The front elevation is characterized 
by a semicircular bay that extends to all three stories and that is capped 
by a slate shingled turret. The house has both front and rear entrances and 
there is one chimney.

During his long career in Washington from 1886 to 1935, David White, who was 
married but who had no children, often moved. He lived at 1459 Girard Street 
from approximately 1910 to 1925. This fifteen year period was as long as he 
lived in any one location.

1459 Girard Street is in fair condition. Like other buildings in the 
immediate area, it is in need of proper maintenance. Nevertheless the basic 
structural integrity is intact. No significant alterations or changes have 
been made to the exterior. The house is today a single family residence as 
it was when White lived there. With the exception of the addition of some 
inexpensive partioning, the basic interior side hall floor plan is intact.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

David White was born July 1, 1862, on his father's farm in Palmyra Township, 
Wayne County, New York. He received his elementary and secondary education 
in local schools. White's interest in geology began when he was a sophomore 
in high school. His teacher, a Dutch immigrant named Daniel Van Cruyningham, 
worked on the White farm during the summer vacation. During the summer on 
the farm and again in the classroom Van Cruyningham recognized young David's 
ability and stimulated his interest in science in general and geology in 
particular. In 1882 he was instrumental in helping White win a scholarship 
to Cornell. At Cornell White majored in geology with a special interest in 
paleobotany and he graduated with honors in 1886.

Upon graduation from Cornell White did not go on to graduate school but 
elected instead to seek employment with the United States Geological Survey 
(USGS) as a paleobotanic draftsman. In 1886 White moved to Washington, D.C. 
The city became his home for the rest of his life. Between 1886 and 1910 
White devoted his energies to research in paleobotany. He published some of 
his most important papers during this period. After 1910, as his reputation 
grew, White received important promotions with accompanying managerial 
responsibilities. In 1910 he was placed in charge of all USGS activities 
in the eastern coal fields and in 1912 the Survey promoted him to the position 
of chief goelogist. White served as the Geological Survey's chief geologist 
until 1922, when he gave up the post to return to research. Although no 
longer chief geologist his administrative duties remained heavy and by this 
time he was involved with other organizations. He served as curator of 
paleobotany at the United States National Museum from 1903 to 1935 and from 
1924 to 1927 he was chairman of the division of geology and geography of the 
National Research Council. He was also active in the National Academy of 
Sciences as a committeeman and an officer. White spent his entire career 
associated with the USGS working almost to the day of his death at age 75 
on February 7, 1935.
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David White's position in the history of science in the United States is 
derived from his contributions to geology. Charles Schuchert, the 
distinguished Yale paleontologist, wrote of White, "David White came to the 
United States Geological Survey in 1886 as a draughtsman; he left it in 
1935 as America's foremost authority on Paleozoic stratigraphy based on 
fossil plants, as her leading expert on the origin and evolution of those 
two plant products, peat and coal, and as the author of a theory of oil 
distribution that is basic to the petroleum industry."!

White's research in paleobotany began while he was in college and remained 
his central scientific interest throughout his life. Between 1890 and 
1935 he published some 200 reports, memoirs, and papers devoted to the 
subject. He is best remembered for two interrelated contributions to 
geology. During the 1890's White recognized that the importance of fossils 
lay not just in their description but also in their interpretation. As his 
special area of interest as an employee of the USGS White selected the 
relationship between paleobotany and the formation of coal. With other 
geologists White knew that coal beds consisted of debris plants. White, 
however, perceived that the principal factor in the formation of coal was 
not the types of plants but rather coal resulted from biochemical and 
geodynamic processes in which the debris plants lost hydrogen and oxygen. 
He formulated a classification of coals in which the degree of deoxygenation 
served as a index of coal formation. In 1915 White posited the "carbon 
ratio" hypothesis or theory which Edward W. Berry, a noted paleontologist, 
claimed, "...won him a high place in the history of science."^ White's 
carbon ration theory determined the rank of coal. Equally important the 
carbon ratio theory, which reached its final formulation in a paper titled 
"Metamorphism of Organic Sediments and Derived Oils," that White finished 
only days before his death in 1935, established a "dead line" beyond which 
liquid and gaseous hydrocarbons will not be found. White's carbon ratio 
theory thus became of immense importance to the petroleum industry in 
determining the distribution of oil.

•'-Charles Schuchert, "Biographical Memoir of David White, 1862-1935," 
National Academy of Sciences Biographical Memoirs, 17, (Washington, 1937), 
p. 189.

2Edward W. Berry, "David White," Dictionary of American Biography, 21, 
(New York, 1944), p. 702.
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In addition to the carbon ratio theory White also corrected the understanding 
of the horizons of the Appalachian coal fields. He is also remembered as a 
methodological innovator. Whereas previously paleontologists and paleobotanists 
relied on data collected by hired field men, White conducted his own field 
work. By doing his own field work he improved the quality and precision of 
his data which he later analysized and interpreted in the office.

In his contributions to paleobotany and geology in general David White 
illustrated the importance of the government scientist in the early 1900's. 
With the universities, the foundations, and the industrial research 
laboratories, the Federal Government emerged as one of the estates of science 
in America. As science became more complex and sophisticated, bureaus like 
the Department of Agriculture, the United States Geological Survey, the 
Smithsonian, and the National Bureau of Standards developed substantial 
research capabilities. Although government research was essentially 
practically oriented and meant to serve segments of the American economic 
community, White's work in paleobotany is a good example of scientific 
research sponsored by the Federal Government benefiting an industry in the 
private sector of the American economy and at the same time contributing to 
knowledge of the earth. As Berry wrote of White, "Offers in the commercial 
field never tempted him; he preferred to devote himself to research that 
would be of general service rather than profit financially by employing his 
talent in behalf of special interests."^

David White received numerous honors. Professional societies such as the 
National Academy of Sciences elected him to membership. He was awarded 
several prestigious medals among them the Thompson Medal (1931) and the 
Walcott Medal (1934).

3Ibid., p. 703.


